CHURHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter



ANZAC DAY BADGES

Friday 25th April is Anzac day. Anzac badges will be handed around to the classrooms by our school leaders on Friday 18th, Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd for students to purchases if they wish too. Prices range from \$1 to \$5.

STUDENT LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

All leaders of CPS Including Captains, Vice Captains, and House Captains are invited to a special Student Leadership Conference for Primary School Students on Monday 28th April.

Here, they will participate in presentations, interactive activities, discussions and leadership games with students from other schools. This is to build leadership skills which will be used at school in their role as leaders.

Consent forms for these students were sent home on Monday 24th March and are due back Tuesday 1st April.

KURNAI AWARENESS DAY 2025

On Tuesday 29th April the Grade 5 and 6 students will be attending Kurnai College Churchill to participate in their Kurnai Awareness day. The focus of the day is for students to become familiar with Kurnai College, meet Kurnai staff and experience a fun and engaging day through various activities.

The day will start at 8.30am and conclude at 2.45pm. Students are required to make their own way there and back.

Full school uniform is required and students are to pack a snack, drink bottle and their pencil case. There is a BBQ and drink provided for lunch.

Later, at 6pm Kurnai staff will hold a Parent Information Session in the

ISSUE NO: 4 27th March 2025

language Centre at the Churchill Campus if you wish to attend.

If you have any questions please call the office staff on 5122 1343.

SPECIAL ORDER SPRAY JACKETS REMINDER

CPS Spray jackets are available by Special Order. A \$20 deposit is required for each individual order. Spray jacket forms are due back No later then **Thursday 3rd April**.



EASTER CLUB REMINDER

On Thursday 3rd April (The second last day of term 1) the grades 1 to 4 are invited to participate in Easter Club at the Co-Operating Churches. The permission forms that were sent home are due back **this Thursday 27th March**.



LAST DAY TERM 1 (Easter Celebrations)

Friday 4th April is the last day of term 1. As part of our last day celebrations we have some special activities including a Petting Zoo and Pony Rides.

There will be a **Special Assembly** held at 1.15pm on the Basketball Court (Weather permitted). All parents/carers are welcome to attend.

Please consent to your child being able to participate in the Pony Rides via the Compass Portal. If you are having any difficulties in doing this please contact the office staff on 5122 1343

GRADE 5/6 PHILLIP ISLAND INFORMATION SESSION AND PUBLIC HOLIDAYS REMINDER

There will be an Information Session for Parents/Carers of Grade 5/6 students Reg: Phillip Island Camp on Tuesday 1st April at 3.30pm in the portables.

If you are unable to attend and have any questions please feel free to phone the office on 5122 1343

It is important to know that Monday 21st April is a public holiday so families of Grade 5 and 6 students will need to remember this before the morning of camp on Tuesday 22nd April. Friday, 25th April is also the Anzac day Public Holiday.

CALENDAR DATES

Friday 28th March

District Sports Day

Tuesday 1st April

5/6 Camp Information Session 3.30pm

Thursday 3rd April

Easter Club

Friday 4th April

- Last Day Term 1 (Finish 2.30pm)
- Pony Rides, Petting Zoo, Activities
- Assembly 1.15pm—Basketball Court

Monday 21st April

• Easter Monday (Public Holiday)

Tues 22nd to Thurs 24th April

• 5/6 Camp Phillip Island

Friday 25th August

Anzac Day Public Holiday

Monday 28th April

Student Leadership Conference

Tuesday 29th April

Kurnai Awareness Day Grades 5 and 6



AWARENESS DAY

CHURCHILL CAMPUS

Tuesday 29th April, 2025

8:30 am - 2:45 pm



Cnr McDonald Way and Northways Rd, Churchill

Students are required to be in their Primary School Uniform

BBQ lunch and drink provided

Please bring a snack for recess and your own lunch if not having the BBQ lunch

Students are required to bring their pencil cases



- Students gain a better understanding of our secondary school environment
- Students have an opportunity to interact with current Year 7 students
- Students will meet Kurnai teaching staff, especially the Year 7 teaching team
- · Students will build knowledge of our procedures and expectations
- Students will experience a fun, caring and engaging day



2025 Year 7 Parent Information Session Tuesday 29th April, 6 pm Language Centre, Churchill Campus





Year 7 Team Leader ERIN GRUIS erin.gruis@education.vic.gov.au



Campus Principal
REECE MALCOMSON
reece.malcomson@education.vic.gov.au



Year 7 Information Evening

Thursday May 1st 2025 from 6pm

We extend an invitation to all parents and grade 6 students to attend our information evening







School Tours available 9:15am - Tuesdays & Thursdays

MIRBOO NORTH SECONDARY COLLEGE

Phone (03) 5667 9000, mirboo.north.sc@education.vic.gov.au , Castle Street Mirboo North 387